
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

The Corporation of the Town of Orangeville 

By-law Number  

A by-law to amend By-law 2020-014 being a by-law to enact rules and 
regulations for the operation of a water supply system, a water works 
distribution system, a wastewater collection system and a wastewater 
treatment system in the Town of Orangeville and to establish rates for 

water and wastewater services related to the operation of the 
systems. 

 

Whereas Council passed By-law 2020-014 on the 9th day of March, 2020, to enact rules 
and regulations for the operation of a water supply system, a water works distribution 
system, a wastewater collection system and a wastewater treatment system in the 
Town of Orangeville and to establish rates for water and wastewater services related to 
the operation of the systems;  

Whereas the Council deems it expedient to amend By-law 2020-014 to set parameters 
with respect to water meter pits, reflect changes in operating processes and to update 
Schedule “A”; 

Now therefore be it resolved that the Council for The Corporation of the Town of 
Orangeville hereby enacts as follows:  

1. That Section 1 of By-law 2020-014 be amended by adding the following 
definition: 

"Water meter pit" means any exterior chamber or pit approved by the Town for 
the purpose of containing a water meter.  
 

2. That By-law 2020-014 be amended by deleting Schedule “A” and replacing it with 
Schedule “A” as attached to this by-law. 

3. That By-law 2020-014 is hereby further amended by deleting and replacing the 
following Sections with the following: 

8.1. Thawing frozen Water Service Pipes, Private Mains and Plumbing 
Systems shall be the Customer’s responsibility. 

9.4.4. Where required by the Municipal Design Standards or where entry for 
water meter repair, replacement or installation is refused, the Town may 
place at the discretion of the General Manager, a meter pit to be located 
outside of the building where the water service enters the owner's 
property. The exact location and construction will be determined by the 
Town.  The meter pit will be fitted with a water meter, a remote read out 
device (radio device) and a backflow preventer, if required.  The Town will 
not be responsible for final restoration work, including, but not limited to, 
topsoil, grass, sod, asphalt or concrete.  The costs associated with a water 
meter pit installation shall be charged to the owner.  The Owner will 
become responsible for all water consumption from the point of the meter. 

 
4. And that By-law 2020-014 is hereby further amended by deleting the following: 

3.26.   The charge for all bulk water sales shall be at the rate identified in 
Schedule “A” of this By-Law.  
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8.2.  A Customer may request the General Manager’s assistance with thawing 
of frozen Water Service Pipes, Private Mains and/or Plumbing Systems on 
the Customer’s property. When the General Manager assists the 
Customer with the thawing of frozen Water Service Pipes, Private Mains 
and/or Plumbing Systems on the Customer’s property, all such assistance 
work will be considered to be at the Customer’s risk and the Customer 
shall have no claim against the Town by reason of such work. When the 
General Manager assists the Customer with the thawing of frozen Water 
Service Pipes, Private Mains and/or Plumbing Systems, the Town may 
recover costs associated with this work in accordance with Section 19 of 
Part 3 of this By-Law.  

 
10. Bulk Water 

 
10.1.  Bulk water may be purchased from the Town at the water filling 
station located at 500 C – Line, Orangeville.  

10.2.  Bulk water purchase is available to industrial, commercial and 
institutional customers only, as determined by the General Manager.  

10.3.  The use of bulk water is restricted to non-potable purposes only. No 
person shall consume bulk water or cause or permit the consumption of 
bulk water as potable water.  
 

 
Read three times and finally passed this 8th day of April, 2024. 
 
 
 
 

________________________ 
Lisa Post, Mayor 

 
 
 

________________________ 
Raylene Martell, Town Clerk 

 


